THE SECRETARY OF AGRICULTURE WASHINGTON

July 26, 1920.

Dear Mr. Carter:

Upon my return to the office today, the editorial from the Fort Worth Star-Telegram entitled "A Mighty Good Ticket," which you forwarded to the office, was brought to my attention. I have read the editorial with a great deal of interest and I want to take this opportunity to thank you for the cordial expressions it contained. While I am very grateful for the efforts which my friends in Iowa and elsewhere made in my behalf, I was not in any sense of the word, as you know, a candidate for the nomination as President or Vice President and so indicated on several occasions. Nevertheless, it is very gratifying to know that I have the confidence and good will of men like yourself.

With all good wishes and again thanking you for the editorial, I am

Sincerely yours,

Mr. Amon G. Carter,
Fort Worth Star-Telegram,
Fort Worth, Texas.

lownment-This year? I make doing to see that suit.